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NOVEL STEPS IN THE JOURNEY TOWARDS OPTIMIZING CARE FOR THE VICTIM OF SUDDEN CARDIAC ARREST
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Recovery from nontraumatic cardiac arrest mainly depends on the presence of all the elements in the chain of survival. In particular “early defibrillation” is the critical link because: ventricular fibrillation is the most common initial dysrhythmia of sudden cardiac arrest, defibrillation is the only treatment of ventricular fibrillation, and survival from ventricular fibrillation is determined by time. Out-of-hospital studies have clearly demonstrated that defibrillation provided by first responders improves survival. In fact laypersons are the most likely to arrive first at the scene of a cardiac arrest. Unequivocal evidence has shown the inverse relationship between time to first defibrillation and survival from ventricular fibrillation as in the airline and the casino experiences. These reports support the idea that defibrillators should be widely available and accessible to be "early". The evidence of improved survival coupled with important technological advances has lead to international action to increase public access to early defibrillation. The new generation of defibrillators (AED) automatically identifies a "shockable" rhythm and guides the user in performing defibrillation The use by non-medical personnel such as police, fire-fighters, flight attendants, security guards and other lay rescuers is now possible after a three-four hours training course.  Improvement in-hospital survival rates from cardiac arrest is not as evident as in the emergency medical services community. Medical centers need to assess response times to cardiac arrest and implement AED programs. All nurses should learn to use an AED as part of basic life support training.

Early defibrillation programs with AEDs are quickly becoming the standard of care for emergency medical services systems throughout the United States and Europe. 

